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August 5, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance to appropriate $29,172 in 2005 funding to the Facilities Management – CX Security Screener Department of the Department of Executive Services.  This supplemental funding will implement an agreement between King County and employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 117 (Courthouse Security Screeners) to raise the wage range for the classification of Security Screener. 

Effective January 1, 2005, the labor agreement raises the Security Screener wage range from 26 to 30 on the county’s Squared Pay Schedule.  Employees in the classification of Security Screener will be placed on the new Range 30 at a step that provides no loss in their hourly wage rate, based on the rate of pay for Range 26 as of December 31, 2004 adjusted by the 2005 cost-of-living as provided in the county’s 2005 Squared Pay Schedule.  Step increases thereafter will be on the employee’s historical step anniversary date.  Screeners employed with the county on the date this agreement is executed will be eligible for any retro wages to January 1, 2005 to be paid as if this agreement had been in place as of January 1, 2005.  The supplemental request covers expenditure increases of $29,172 for wage and COLA increases in 2005. 

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith bargaining between King County and the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 117.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  Supplemental funding for this agreement comes from available fund balance in the general fund.  I certify that funds are available.

If you have questions, please contact Dave Preugschat, Deputy Division Director, Facilities Management Division, at (206) 296-1873.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff 




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director 




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Michael Alvine, Lead Analyst, LOT Committee 




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Helen Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, OMB

David Ko, Budget Analyst, OMB

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
Dave Preugschat, Deputy Division Director, Facilities Management Division

Deb Thalasitis, Finance & Administrative Services Manager, Facilities Management Division, DES
